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Vanuatu Police delegation continue their visit 

  
A delegation from Vanuatu Police Force (VPF) continued their visit to Honiara, attending 
a Public Order Management (POM) display by the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force 
on Thursday 14 December 2023. 
 
The VPF delegation, headed by Deputy Commissioner Willie Samuel and supported by 
Australian Federal Police (AFP) advisor to VPF, John Connoley, is in the Solomon Islands 
to learn more about RSIPF capabilities.  The visit is part of a review being undertaken by 
VPF into their Use of Force (UoF) requirements. 
  
The VPF identified the RSIPF to be leaders in Policing in the Pacific region in the 
establishment of its UoF model and specialist capabilities.  The visit provides VPF the 
opportunity to leverage off the RSIPF’s experience and work in partnership with RSIPF 
to enhance the VPF’s knowledge and capability as the VPF commences to build its own 
specialist capabilities hub. 
 
The POM display allowed the VPF team to observe the RSIPF’s POM capability in action, 
and gain insight into the RSIPF’s operation and training model.  
  
Among other areas, the visiting team has been observing the RSIPF’s Use of 
Force training, governance, and weapons platforms. 
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For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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